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United States of America


consideration of resolution 18


1	Introduction


WRC-95 determined that several organizations, including the Radio Advisory Group (RAG) should provide comments to the Director regarding Resolution 18 (Kyoto). The United States submits this document containing its views for the RAG's consideration of this matter.


2	ITU activities on Resolution 18


The United States notes that the issues addressed in Resolution 18 have been extensively examined by ITU members in three regional meetings, and in the year-long effort organized by the Special Committee on Regulatory/Procedural Matters (SC) as well as ITU-R Study Group 4. In the course of that effort, many administrations, and several international and regional organizations, submitted detailed proposals, and have commented on the proposals of others. On the basis of those extensive inputs, Rapporteurs 4 and 5 of the SC prepared detailed draft Reports, which were themselves the subject of extensive comment by administrations. Their revised Reports were considered by the Special Committee at a week-long session on 3-6 February 1997, at which the Committee adopted a detailed Report, for submission to the Director BR, containing specific recommendations.


In view of this widespread and extensive participation by administrations in the Special Committee process, and the Special Committee's ability to reach agreement on most issues before it, the United States believes that there is now no need for the RAG itself independently to consider these same issues. This conclusion is equally applicable to the question of various financial issues under Resolution 18. Previously these were a main focus of the RAG's consideration. However, since several administrations raised these financial issues during the Special Committee exercise, and these issues were extensively considered and addressed in detail in the Special Committee's Report, it is not necessary for the RAG to revisit them.


3	RAG recommendation


After extensive discussion, the Special Committee adopted several recommendations, including whether the problem of paper satellites should be addressed by administrative due diligence or financial measures (deposits and/or registration fees), or both. The Special Committee recommended a two-stage approach, whereby 1) administrative due diligence and other Recommendations would be put to WRC-97 for adoption, to become effective as soon as possible, and 2) that WRC-99 would consider experience gained in the intervening two years from application of these measures. If the paper satellite situation did not show improvement, then other measures, including financial provisions, would be considered at WRC-2001 and the Plenipotentiary Conference in 2002 (see Recommendation 3 of the Report of the Special Committee). Therefore all elements of the RAG Rapporteur's Report have been covered by the SC and need not be discussed further.


In general, the United States believes that the Special Committee, as reflected in its Report and Recommendations, did good work, and that the RAG should favourably note that work and support the SC Recommendations, in its own input to the Director BR.
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